DRAFT

Oakwoods Homeowners Association of Bloomington, Inc. (OHA) 

 Board of Director’s Agenda
Meeting Date:  2011-August -29
Meeting Time: 6:00 p.m.
Held at:  OHA Park

ITEM #1:  
Call to Order 

ITEM #2:
Roll Call of Board Members

Present:
Paul Baker, April Jackson, Lydia Sheehan, Jason Jerdee, Sandy Dorrell, Paula Schildt


OHA residents attending:  Barry Hockensmith, Chrissy White, Bernie ___________, Jeff Stromberg, 

Connie Lucki, Kendra Harvey, Deb Lupert??, John Braue
Absent:  
Rick Lewis 
ITEM #3:
Appointments 


ITEM #4:       Consent Agenda
A.  July 20, 2011 Board Meeting Minutes were approved unanimously by attending Board member.  June 20, 2011 minutes were approved by the majority of attending Board members.  A. Jackson abstained from voting for the June minutes.
ITEM #5:
Committee Reports
A. Finance:  April Jackson
Heartland Accounts as of July 25, 2011:
E-Business acct (605)
33.58
Money Market – Roads (4039)
23,847.20
Money Market – Expense (4993)
10,000.56
Money Market – Emergency (7120)
13,054.82
Money Market – Dues Holding (2206)
80,728.48
     Total at Heartland
127,664.65
Accounts receivable as of  July 25, 2011
19,103.02
Total Assets
146,677.67


B. Streets: Paul
CAM (corrective asphalt material) sealer on streets has been completed for the year.  CRW is 1/10 the cost of new asphalt to extend the life of the streets.  We will hold off on proceeding with Woodhavens due to the Palm & Persimmon street repair.  A side note: the City of Bloomington will be to look at our roads that have had CRV.
The SIP (Street Improvement Planning Committee) will develop a new 5-year plan.  We will have new appraisals from the city in March 2012 for the payer scale assessment of the subdivision.  There is no cost for this assessment.  (For those of us who don’t know what a payer scale assessment – what is it?)
C. Welcome:  
D. Block Captain:  Lydia Sheehan:  About ½ of the streets have block captains.  There is a need to recruit additional block captains.  Paul will work with Lydia on this issue.
E.  Neighborhood Watch:  David Swearinger (sp?) may be interested in helping in this needed area.
E. Surface Water Committee:  
F.  Commons Committee:  The Commons Committee will meet in September.  In July 2011, they decided not to take any action on the Ash trees in the subdivision as there was no immediate evidence of infestation.  They will get bids to explore costs to address various issues.
ITEM #6:
Assignment Reports

ITEM #7:  
 Regular Agenda: 
A. Paul reported that cars had been driving through the open lot at Acorn Drive.  This land that connects to the area by Caseys in the back of the subdivision.  Apparently some of the homeowners are annoyed with the construction on Six Points and have tried to save time by traveling through this lot.  It is leaving ruts and damaging the neighbors’ property.   OHA members have put up yellow ribbon and rocks to stop drivers from cutting through this property.  Police were also notified and patrolled this area in the morning.  Permanent solutions need to be found and suggestions were shared: plant trees in the lot, sale the lot, put concrete barriers at the side of the road.  Barry Hockensmith, OHA member, will check out the cost of concrete barriers.
B. Referendum:  The referendum to stop the sale of homes for rental properties was passed on July 18, 2011.  We have officially received 176 votes in favor of this referendum.  The passing of the referendum required  OHA to contact McLean County Realtors.  Paul did contact them Paul also sent notices to all realtors posted in the subdivision.  Jason posted on the OH A webpage.  Paul also contacted the current OHA landords by letter or by e-mail.
It was also discovered that a property was being considered as rental property.  Quick contact was made and the OHA covenants will be upheld.  The owners will now fix up the house and then rent it in the future.  Hundman is outstanding in supplying the requested information to maintain rental property.  It should arrive by September 5.

C. The City of Bloomington finally answered our request for them to repair the street that they damaged.  They want us to sign a “Hold Harmless” agreement.  Paul contacted Dave Sage for his assistance.  
D. We have a full slate of officers for the September 15 election.  Connie Lucki will serve as the voting judge.
E. Playground:  Sandy Dorrell was concerned about thistles growing in the playground. Chrissy White suggested that we have a lawn maintenance company take care of this area.  Consideration needs to be given for chemicals that could be used.

F. Volunteers were going to clean the closet that is at the pavilion.  However, it was discovered that there was no top to the closet, so, it doesn’t take one’s imagination long to understand the mess that’s been caused by birds, etc.

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​

ITEM #8:  Directors Discussion:

ITEM #9:  Items from the Floor

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​
ITEM #10:  Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.
The next meeting will be on Thursday, September 15, 2011, at 6:00 p.m. at the OHA park.
